HEALTH AND SOCIAL CARE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE – 9th OCTOBER 2003

ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE ABOVE COMMITTEE

Present:
Councillor V. Burgoyne (Chair), Councillors A. Clague, D. Fernandez, J. Kean, K. Memory, and B.P. Murphy. 

Co-opted Members:
Mrs Dixon and Mrs Brearley

Also in attendance:
 Mrs B Green – Salford Community Health Council, 2 Members of the Public and 2 press representatives

Officers:
Edna Robinson – Chief Executive Salford Primary Care Trust , Anne Williams – Director of Community and Social Services , Lezli Boswell – Chief Executive Bolton, Salford and Trafford Mental Health Trust, Dr David Woodhead – Head of Public Health Partnerships, Paul Woltman – Assistant Director Community and Social Services Directorate (Children’s Services), Janet Roberts – SHIFT Service Design Director, Kate Lucy –  Director of Development Salford Primary Care Trust, Simon Neville – SHIFT Project Director, John Barlow  - Service Design Lead Salford Primary Care Trust, Elwyn Owen – Senior Complaints Officer – Community and Social Services Directorate, Dave Toomer – Public Relations, Russell Bernstein – Assistant Director of Scrutiny, Amanda Carbery – Scrutiny Support Officer.

Apologies:
Councillors J Dawson, J Heywood, A Leaston, C.Upton, Mr Jim Wheelton and Mr Chris Dabbs

	ITEM
	ACTION REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE
	COMMENTS

	Local Delivery Plan


	Edna Robinson Chief Executive Salford Primary Care Trust gave a presentation on the Local Delivery Plan for Salford

Members noted the report and requested an update report in 12 months


	Chief Executive Salford Primary Care Trust
	October 2004
	

	Primary Care Strategy
	The Scrutiny Committee welcomed the report and asked for a progress report in 6 months time and requested that timescales and actions be included in the report


	Chief Executive Salford Primary Care Trust
	May 2004
	

	Update on Children’s Trust
	The Scrutiny Committee noted the current position and reserved comments until they had considered the Green Paper ‘Every Child Matters’ in November 2003
	
	
	

	Annual Complaints Report – Community and Social Services Directorate
	The Director of Community and Social Services presented the annual report of complaints for the Community and Social Services Directorate and advised that action would continue to be monitored 
	Director of Community and Social Services
	
	

	Verbal update by the Head of Public Health Partnerships
	David Woodhead, Head of Public Health Partnerships gave a verbal update on current issues including:-

· Water Fluoridation

· Recent media coverage of the Fruit for Schools scheme

· Influenza Campaign 2003
	
	
	

	SHIFT/LIFT Quarterly update
	Officers of the SHIFT/LIFT Project Teams informed the Scrutiny Committee of Progress against the following 4 key areas

· Access

· Public Involvement

· Transport

· Regeneration

The Scrutiny Committee requested assurance that private companies involved with the SHIFT project would be accountable to the Scrutiny Committee and asked for this aspect to be included in a future report

It was agreed that the Regeneration element of SHIFT be considered by the Economic and Community Safety Scrutiny Committee in future and that the next report includes a timetable of when work will start on each centre, when they are likely to be completed and what services are to be provided at each centre.
	Scrutiny Support officer

Janet Roberts SHIFT Service Design Director
	January 2003
	

	Palliative Care – Report of the Sub-Group
	The Scrutiny Committee gave consideration to the report of a sub-group that had been established to look at Palliative Care in Salford.

A member of the public attended the meeting and questioned information detailed in the report relating to the number of Palliative Care complaints that had been received by Salford Royal Hospitals NHS Trust and Salford Primary Care Trust in the last 3 years.

It was agreed that both Trusts be contacted to confirm that the information provided in relation to the number of complaints received was correct.  Subject to this confirmation, the Scrutiny Committee endorsed the report and agreed that it should be submitted to the November Council Meeting.
	Assistant Director of Scrutiny/Scrutiny Support officer in Consultation with the Chief Executive’s of each Trust
	10 October 2003
	

	“Every Child Matters” Green Paper
	It was agreed that a special meeting of the Health and Social Care Scrutiny Committee be arranged to be held in November 2003 to consider the recently published Green Paper “Every Child Matters” and that members of the other Scrutiny Committees’ be invited to the meeting.
	Scrutiny Support officer in consultation with the Director of Community and Social Services and the Director of Education and Leisure
	November 2003
	


Date of Next meeting:


Thursday 6 November  2003 at 2.00pm (Briefing at 1.30pm)

	Chair
	Councillor Valerie Burgoyne
	0161 790 0484

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Amanda Carbery
	0161 793 3316


